1 - For Jedidiah, to
accept Christ as his
Savior at an early
age

2 - For our family to
stay healthy

3 - For Isaac to get
saved

4 - For God to help
us get a new
security guard

February 2023

The Gardner Family

Dear Pastors and Friends,

We would like to start off by saying thank you for all of your prayers and support. So many
of you reach out to us on a monthly basis, and it is so encouraging to us that we have so
many prayer partners taking us before the throne of God. We are so excited to tell you that
six people accepted Jesus Christ as their Savior this month! Four men that work together at a
business in Soroti were witnessed to several times as well as invited to church. Several of
these men were Muslims and as a group, they continued to decline the gospel and the
invitation to church. Eventually, one of these four men accepted Christ as his Savior. The
one that received Christ then brought Oluka Daniel, one of the other three, to Sunday
School. Immediately after Sunday School, Daniel walked up to me and asked if he can be
saved! I then walked with him into a back room in the church and led him to the Lord. While
Daniel was accepting Christ, the other two in the group walked into the morning service.
After the morning service, these two accepted Christ as their Savior. One of the four was a
Muslim man named Shareef. Shareef came to church the next week and anounced that he
didn’t want a Muslim name anymore so he changed his name to the Biblical name of Joseph.
We rejoiced with these four men! The next Sunday, Joseph brought two of his cousins to
church. Ali and Musa had seen a change in Joseph’s life and wanted to see what it was all
about. After that morning service, I was blessed to be able to lead both Ali and Musa to the
Lord! Seeing the gospel spread through families and across religions shows the power of
God and the power of His gospel! Praise be to God for the great things that He has done.

Please continue to be in prayer for our health. We also would like to ask you to keep praying
for Jedidiah to be saved at an early age. Please be in prayer that Isaac, one of our security
guards, will get saved. Finally, we need to hire a new security guard. Please pray that we
will find a good one and that the hiring process will go quickly and smoothly.

For the furtherance of the Gospel,
Matthew, Savannah, and Jedidiah Gardner
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ALIIS ON THE LEFT AND MUSA
IS ON THE RIGHT. I WAS ABLE TO LEAD
BOTH OF THESE MEN TO THE LORD
AFTER PREACHING A SUNDAY MORNING
SERVICE.




